Villa Park Civic Association

Meeting Minutes

Email:  VillaParkCivic@gmail.com




Website:  http://VPCA.tripod.com/

December 3, 2008

The meeting was called to order at 6:45pm.

Executive board members in attendance: Charles Thomas, Brian Starkey, Tom Harvst, Kathy Starkey and Peggy Mathiason.  Also in attendance:  Det. Russo and Sgt. Szpakowski for the Trenton Police Department. 

Guest Speakers:  Frank Weedan of TRAC (Trenton Residents Action Coalition).

Mr. Weedan presented with 2 petitions for members to consider and possibly sign. The first petition is to strengthen the residency ordinances here in Trenton. This petition forces the administration to have someone living within the City of Trenton hold a position rather than hiring someone outside the city. However a waiver can be granted under extraordinary circumstances and Council must agree 5 to 2. 

The second petition is because of abuse of city owned and maintained vehicles for personal use. After many suggestions over the past few months, no response has been given from administration or council on this subject. This petition is to require the business administrator to follow certain steps when issuing vehicles. Currently there are no rules or regulations in place regarding usage of these vehicles such as mileage, location, maintenance etc. Both petitions require 770 signatures to be put before Council.

Association Information

- The VPCA donated 10 turkeys to TASK (Trenton Area Soup Kitchen) for the Thanksgiving Holiday. TASK sent a letter of appreciation and explanation of their mission statement.

- VPCA’s annual donation to St. Anthony’s/Our Lady of Sorrows Church in appreciation for usage of the basement for our monthly meetings will be made for $200.00.

- The East District of the Trenton Police Department is having a toy drive leading up to a visit from Santa Claus on December 19th 5-7pm at the East District. If you would like to donate feel free to drop of an unwrapped gift or toy for ages 2-12 at the East District on Greenwood and Cuyler Avenues.

Treasury Report

CHECKING ACCOUNT




PETTY CASH

Previous balance

 $1580.21

Previous balance

23.00

Interest


    +   0.68

Deposits (sign sales)

  4.00
TASK donation (turkeys)
     145.54

TOTAL


27.00
TOTAL


 $1435.35

TOTAL FUNDS

$1462.35

Thank you to Charles for picking up the turkey and to The Kubiak’s for delivering the turkey to TASK.

Police Information for East 3 (11/24/08-11/30/08)

0 Homicides, 0 sexual assaults, 2 robbery, 0 aggravated assaults, 1 burglary, 3 theft, 2 auto theft.

Robbery

- 831 Quinton Avenue on 11/30/08 at 9:14pm; robbery by weapon (hand gun), money was stolen and there have been no arrests, but there are 2 suspects: dark skinned black male 18-19 years of age, 5’11” wearing black jeans and a black hoodie. Second suspect: light skinned black male, wearing a black hoodie with a ski mask over his face. Any information, please call Det. Russo.

Burglary

- 905 Liberty Street on 11/29/08 at 2:05am; broken glass at the front door of a commercial property.

Motor Vehicle Theft
- Between Emmett and Melrose Avenues on 11/24/08 between 11am and 2:30pm; 1994 Mazda with PA temporary tags was stolen.

The holidays increase crimes of opportunity--Do NOT leave valuables in your car in plain view.

Do NOT leave your car running unattended in the mornings.

There was no evidence of narcotic activity in the Villa Park area for this reporting period.

Det. Russo and the Trenton Police Department’s East District thanked the VPCA for the donation of candy for Halloween.

Resident Concerns

-  Cheryl has concerns over her neighbor collecting washing machines, mattresses and other various large objects and storing them in his back yard. Charles will obtain the address and will send a letter to the Housing Authorities and Inspections.

-   Kesner Dufresne asked about holiday decorating around the Villa Park area. Charles informed us that the Parks Department does not provide or place holiday decorations.

NEW BUSINESS

- VPCA would like to buy turkeys for Christmas donation, but TASK has and overstock of food. Several ideas were discussed, among them were donating food to TASK in early spring, making up hygiene packs and donating to HomeFront. 

-  Purchasing toys for donation to Trenton’s East District Christmas party. Sharon, Nancy and Cheryl have kindly offered to pick up toys. The amount of $200 has been agreed upon.

- Camera placement meeting is tentatively scheduled for this coming Tuesday, 12/9/08 at 2:30pm. The Police Director and Parks Division will be present. A possible centralized location will be in the Villa Park at Centennial and Hamilton Avenues, this location is due to the gang activity reported there.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:50pm and the next meeting will be on Wednesday, January 7, 2009 at 6:30pm. Happy Holidays to you and your families!!!

Respectfully submitted,

Kathy Starkey

Recording Secretary

